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WENDOUREE ATHLETIC CLUB Inc   

  Inc No A 2824  ABN 49 298 547 941 “TEAM SPIRIT”   

     P.O. BOX 160N, BALLARAT NORTH, 3350   

 

 

 

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD AT THE  

CE BROWN RESERVE WENDOUREE ON 16TH MAY 2021. 

 
PRESENT:    

Stephen McLennan, Phillip McLennan, Brendan Hawkes, Michelle Hawkes, Alison Fidler, Bill 

McLennan, Joan McLennan, Graeme Quick, Peter Luke, Caitlin Christie 

 

APOLOGIES: Nev Down, Julie Bicknell, Shane Bicknell 

 
PRESIDENT’S WELCOME: 

Welcome address by Brendan Hawkes   

 

MATTERS ARISING from 2020 Annual General Meeting:     

Graeme Quick raised the point that Steve was President for 14 years, the longest anyone has served for 

the club and its history, which is an amazing effort. And it was agreed by all that he did a great job over 

those years for the club. Michelle apologises for not writing enough information on the previous AGM 

minutes. 

 

CONFIRMATION of the 2020 Annual General Meeting Minutes:   

   

Moved   Bill McLennan Sec   Alison Fidler  Carried   

 

ANNUAL REPORTS:   

Presidents Report by Brendan Hawkes:   

Attached at the end of minutes. 

Cross country report by Phil McLennan:  

Attached at end of minutes. 

Junior report by Michelle Hawkes: 

- Well last year was a little challenging with the COVID situation. Our Junior Cross-Country was on 

then it was off and then eventually we had a little 6-week program which went very well and we had 

about 20 kids participate. It was really good because it was the only sport kids could to at that stage. 

We held the Cross Country at the CE Brown Reserve at 4.30pm.  We have just started junior cross 

country for this season, and it is going well.  

- The Wendouree Junior Track and Field 2020/21 season again went extremely well, we had about 

150 kids registered, our numbers were down, but it did make it easier to manage under the Covid 

restrictions. We were able to hold the junior presentations this year which was great.  As we keep 

saying the junior athletic program is the major fundraising for the Wendouree Athletic Club and it 

would be great to have some more help.  We must say a big thankyou to Zac Grainger who came 

along every single Friday to help out it was great to have such a young man show such great 

enthusiasm to helping.  Also a big thankyou to the parents/grandparent who also come along and help 
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out, Gordon Davis and Judy and Rick Winnell thank you so much. If only we could get more senior 

and junior athletes coming along to help each week. 

-   

 

Track and field report by Neville Down: 

Attached at end of minutes 

 

Woady Yaloak report by Peter Luke:  

Attached at end of minutes. 

 

Treasurers Report by Alison Fidler:    

 

Available on Request   

 

All Reports Moved as Read:   

   

Moved   Alison Fidler  Sec   Peter Luke  Carried   

 

 

FINANCIAL STATEMENT: 

Bendigo Bank Term Deposit of $140,000 is due 17th August at a rate of 0.35% 

So far we have got 89.5% return from Banksia so far, with more to come. 

Major Expenses - Trophies and Insurances 

Major Income – Junior Track and Field registrations  

 

Moved   Alison Fidler  Sec   Caitlin Christie  Carried   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS: 

All positions for the Wendouree Athletic Club were declared vacant and William McLennan was asked to take 

the chair for the duration of the Elections.  

 

Position: Nominee: Nominated By: Seconded By: 

President Brendan Hawkes Nev Down Alison Fidler 

Vice President   Nev Down Alison Fidler Michelle Hawkes 

 Secretary / Registrar Michelle Hawkes Alison Fidler Phil McLennan 

Treasurer / Finance 

Officer 
Alison Fidler Michelle Hawkes Brendan Hawkes 

Jnr Vice President  Position left vacant   
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Cross Country Convener  Phil McLennan Alison Fidler Brendan Hawkes 

Jnr Cross Country 

Convener  
Michelle Hawkes/Alison 

Fidler 

Brendan Hawkes Peter Luke 

Handicapper  Bill McLennan 

Michelle Hakes 

Peter Luke 

Alison Fidler 

Graeme Quick 

Caitlin Christie 

Records Officer Phil McLennan Caitlin Christie Alison Fidler 

Social Media (Facebook, 

Instagram), IT / Website 

Manager, 

Communications 

Caitlin Christie Michelle Hawkes Alison Fidler 

Social and Fundraising  Michelle Hawkes Brendan Hawkes Alison Fidler 

Assistant Social and 

fundraising 
Alison Fidler Michelle Hawkes Caitlin Christie 

Jnr T&F Convener   

Jnr Development Officer  

Michelle Hawkes Brendan Hawkes Peter Luke 

Jnr Development Officer   Alison Fidler Brendan Hawkes Peter Luke 

BRAC Delegates  

  

Stephen McLennan Graeme Quick Bill McLennan 

Nev Down Alison Fidler Michelle Hawkes 

AV Delegate  

  

Stephen McLennan Graeme Quick Bill McLennan 

Caitlin Christie Michelle Hawkes 

 

Alison Fidler 

Club Committee:  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Bill McLennan Phil McLennan Peter Luke 

   

   

   

   

   

     

Comments. Bill McLennan passed on his congratulations and best wishes to the oncoming committee. 

 

NOTICES OF MOTION:  

 

Nil 

 

 

GENERAL BUSINESS:  

•  Membership fees.  

• Bill proposed that we keep the fees the same as pre covid but leave the coach and officials 

fee at $0. 

  

Category  2021-22 2022-23 Proposed 2023-24 

Open athlete  $25 $45 $45 

Juniors (13-19) $35 $35 $35 

Recreational runner  $25 $45 $45 

*Social  $25 $45 $45 

Coach  $0 $0 $0 

Official  $0 $0 $0 
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*Athletics Victoria membership category not applicable to this club.  

  

Moved  Bill McLennan Sec  Peter Luke Carried  

 

• Cross country 2022 season ticket (all age groups including juniors)  

- Season ticket $20 

 

Moved  Alison Fidler Sec  Peter Luke  Carried  

  

Accounts for payment: 

 

AV affiliation Fee $500 

 

Moved  Alison Fidler Sec  Michelle Hawkes Carried  

 

Questions from the floor: 

Peter Luke talked about the AV insurance and mentioned that because they paid their affiliation to AV 

Woady Yaloak they are covered by that insurance under the tier 2 event organisation. We can look at 

investigating, but it would mean once again dividing the senior and junior into 2 separate organisations. 

 

Meeting Closed at 5.30pm  
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Wendouree Athletic Club - 2020 Cross-Country Report 

The 2020 Cross-Country Season served up dramatic change arising from the impact of the global events that 

manifested themselves through all levels of society due to the COVID-19 pandemic. Terms like social distancing, 

lockdown, Ring of Steel and community transmission gained prominence in the lexicon as many of us experienced 

disruption in a manner beyond our usual scope. As a consequence of the restrictions that were required to be 

observed during the year all A.V. XCR, B.R.A.C. and club races were cancelled. This was the first year since 1958 

that the club has not staged a formal cross-country season. 

Adaptability can often rise during challenging times. Whilst we were unable to gather in groups or have close 

contact, we were still able to exercise and what better way to do that than run. Aided by available technology 

such as GPS devices the opportunity to undertake a virtual series of events for members was an obvious choice to 

fill a previously unconsidered void. Held in conjunction with the Eureka Athletic Club the virtual season provided a 

welcome outlet for many to engage in their preferred form of physical activity and for some the chance to 

participate in events they previously or otherwise may not have considered. On many occasions the combined 

participation of the two clubs was in excess of 100 competitors indicating some measure of success, or need, for 

the club to provide such an opportunity during this time. We even had a virtual end of season presentation.  

Thanks to all those that contributed to the conduct of the virtual season through promotion via social media, 

collation and publication of results, and, of course, to those that ran, walked and jogged each week. 

Going forward safety continues to be a primary concern. Modifications to courses are likely to be inevitable with 

ongoing development and increased traffic affecting some of our traditional stomping grounds. As we return to 

some semblance of normalcy with the resumption of organized events our collaboration with the Eureka Athletic 

Club for a number of local races should continue to provide mutual benefits, although boosting our participation 

numbers should also be a focus. While conceived from necessity the option of the virtual program provides for 

many possibilities for ongoing and expanded engagement for those with an inclination toward our sport. 

Good luck to all for the season ahead. 

The Cross-Country Committee.    
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WOADY YALOAK’S PRESIDENTS REPORT 

APRIL 2021 

 

The last 12 months have certainly been challenging for all.  When I took on the role of President just over 12 

months ago, I certainly didn’t expect the challenges that faced us during COVID! 

We were lucky to be able to complete our previous track and field season and we moved into our Cross Country 

season with a lot of uncertainty. 

Thanks to the commitment and innovating thinking of our coordinator, Peter Luke, we were able to run a Virtual 

Cross Country Season which was extremely well supported, and I think a huge success for the club.  Whilst we ran 

this without any registration fees, the Committee was determined to provide this activity for our community 

during COVID. 

Moving into our 2020-2021 track and field season, there was lots to do.  COVID compliance being the number one 

priority.  Once again, our committee members were determined to proceed with a season.  Our hard work paid 

off.  We had a large number of families register and we had interest from new members right up to the end of the 

season. 

Our families must be congratulated for accepting the changes we had to make to the season regarding masks, 

sanitizing, COVID registers etc. 

And now we move onto our 2021 Cross Country Season.  It’s hard to believe how quickly the last 12 months have 

slipped by! 

I would like to take this opportunity to personally thank Pete, the Committee and our members for their support 

to me and my family over the last couple of years.  I have thoroughly enjoyed seeing my boys each week on the 

oval with their friends, enjoying their events and a sausage at the end! 

I would also like to welcome our new committee members.  Without the dedication of our families, Woady Aths 

cannot operate.  Our new President, Benita Martin should also be congratulated for stepping into the role as I 

step down. 

Wishing everyone a successful 2021 Cross Country Season. 

 

 


